
Grand Junction, Colorado 

August 9, 1922 
 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
adjourned session at 8:00 P.M. with Councilman Murr presiding in 
the absence of President Pro Tem Hampson. The Councilmen present 
were Murr, Miller, Marshall and Dowrey. Councilmen Hirons, 
Hampson and Meders were absent. City Manager Garrett, City 
Attorney Jordan and City Clerk Peck were present. T.E. Thompson 
City Engineer was also present. 
 
 
Henry Tupper representing property owners on East Main Street 
appeared before the Council in regard to the plan of pavement 

contemplated on that street. Mr. Tupper presented a petition 
signed by about 55% of the property holders on said street asking 
that the pavement be 56' wide from 8th street to 12th. St. with 
no center parking, the Street Railway to pave on their 9'. 
 
 
S.G. Mc Mullen representing the Grand River Valley Ry. Co. 
presented to the Council a petition signed by about 34 property 
holders on East Main ST. requesting the Council to include a 
center strip of parking on Main St. from 8th. Street to 12th. 
Street. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Marshall that both of said petitions 

be accepted and filed and that the Council take action either for 
or against. Motion carried. 
 
 
A.B. Campbell appeared before the Council in regard to the 
contemplated Sewer District on North Seventh Street. Mr. Campbell 
objected to the sewer being laid in the street. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Marshall seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that the matter of where the sewer should be laid be referred to 
the City Manager and City Engineer for investigation. Motion 
carried. 
 

 
It was then moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman 
Dowrey that as the majority of the property owners, as shown by 
the petitions filed, wanted a 56' road way on East Main Street 
from 8th St. to 12 St. that the Council order that said Street be 
paved 56' wide from 8th. Street to 12th. Street. The motion being 
put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted as follows, 
Murr, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Dowrey, yea. All the 
Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
 



The following resolution was introduced and read: 

 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
 
 WHEREAS the Chamber of Commerce of the City of Grand 
Junction, Mesa County, Colorado is going to take charge of the 
Fair to be held at Grand Junction, Colorado on the 5th, 6th, 7th, 
and 8th of September, 1922, and 
 
 
 WHEREAS the City of Grand Junction and the public in general 
desire that said Fair shall be a success, and 
 

 WHEREAS said Fair is a benefit to the City of Grand Junction 
and the community in general, and 
 
 
 WHEREAS the City of Grand Junction desires to help the 
Chamber of Commerce in every way that it can to make said Fair a 
success, and 
 
 
 WHEREAS the expense in putting on the Fair and making it a 
success will be great. 
 
 
 THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

GRAND JUNCTION: 
 
 
 Section 1. That all concessions, during said days of the 
fair, in the City limits shall be turned over to the Chamber of 
Commerce, that is to say, all concessions in the streets of the 
City of Grand Junction, during said days of the fair shall be 
turned over to the Chamber of Commerce. 
 
 
 Section 2. That the Chamber of Commerce shall have the 
concessions for stands in Lincoln Park north of the ditch of the 
Grand Valley Irrigation Company running West through said Park, 
but not south of said ditch or canal, subject however to the 

ordinances of the city concerning the use of said park. 
 
 
 Section 3. The Chamber of Commerce shall not erect or 
operate any stand or permit any concession near or adjacent to 
the entrance gates to said park, outside of said park. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Councilman present voted as 



follows, Murr, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Dowrey yea. All 

the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled'" An 
ordinance amending Ordinance No. 307, passed and adopted February 
15th, 1922, and entitled "An ordinance concerning salaries of 
certain City officers and employees" was read by the clerk. It 
was moved by Council Miller, seconded by Councilman Dowrey that 
the proof of publication be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman 
Dowrey that the proposed ordinance be brought up for final 

passage. Motion carried. 
 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman 
Dowrey that the proposed ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE 
AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 307, PASSED AND ADOPTED FEBRUARY 15th, 
1922, AND ENTITLED "AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING SALARIES OF CERTAIN 
CITY OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES" be passed No. 322 and adopted. The 
motion being put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted 
as follows Murr, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Dowrey, yea. 
All the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
 

The proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance providing for an 
emergency appropriation for the maintenance of the water system" 
was presented and read. Upon motion of Councilman Murr, seconded 
by Councilman Miller the proposed ordinance was passed for 
publication. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting the 
Council adjourned until 8:00 A.M. August 21 1922. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
________ 

 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


